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Dear Mr. Kogure, 
 
 

Memorandum of Understanding between  
the United Nations Economic and Social Commission for Asia and the Pacific (ESCAP) 

and the Multi-Global Navigation Satellite System Asia (MGA) 
 
 

            Reference is made to the Memorandum of Understanding between the United 
Nations Economic and Social Commission for Asia and the Pacific (ESCAP) and the Multi-
Global Navigation Satellite System Asia (MGA) signed on 27 May 2019 (the “MOU”), on 
strengthening ESCAP and MGA regional platforms and events to promote the applications 
of space technology across a range of sectors involving disaster risk reduction, smart 
transport and environment sustainability among others, in particular, the utilization of 
multiple global navigation satellite systems (GNSS) in Asia and Oceania regions. 
 
             In the past three years, ESCAP has been closely collaborated with MGA in 
implementation of the Asia-Pacific Plan of Action on Space Applications for Sustainable 
Development (2018 – 2030), supporting Multi-GNSS Asia Rapid Prototype Development 
(RPD) Challenge for disaster management, developing Geospatial Practices for Sustainable 
Development in Asia and the Pacific 2020: A Compendium, and contributing to regional 
workshop/seminar and capacity building/training for countries in Southeast Asia. 
 

  
/… 

 
 
 
Mr. Satoshi Kogure 
Co-Chair of Multi-GNSS Asia (MGA) 
Executive Director of QZSS Office  
National Space Policy Secretariat  
Cabinet Office  
The Government of Japan 

 
 

cc: Ms. Tiziana Bonapace, Director, Information and Communications Technology and 
Disaster Risk Reduction Division, ESCAP   

 

https://cesdrr.org/en/management-of-the-centre#:~:text=Director%20%E2%80%93%20Mr.,region%20in%20the%20Kyrgyz%20Republic.
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 Building on past success and with your concurrence, we would like to propose 
that the MOU which expired on 28 May 2021 be extended up to 27 May 2026, for exploring 
more opportunities to create synergies and collaboration in promoting the implementation 
of Asia-Pacific Plan of Action on Space Applications for Sustainable Development (2018 – 
2030), in accordance with paragraph 14 of the MOU. All other terms and conditions under 
the MOU shall remain unchanged.  
 
 If the above terms are agreeable to you, we would kindly request you to inform 
ESCAP of your acceptance in writing. 

 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Adnan H. Aliani 
Director 
Strategy and Programme Management Division 

 




